
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

April 10, 2012

President Cherry Baumbusch called the meeting to order at 11:05AM.

The following officers, directors and members were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Bob Rosenbaum, Jan Auerbach, Dale Lazar, Carmen Wu, Glenn Yarborough, Fred Dent, Lynn Heinrichs and Bob Hahne.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the March 13, 2012 Board meeting was approved.

President’s Report – Cherry Baumbusch

Cherry suggested that we should organize a fireside chat to teach members about Rotary.  The consensus was that before or after a weekly meeting is best.  Cherry distributed copies of the Strategic Plan that was developed as a result of our March 22 strategic planning meeting.  Cherry proposed Chris Fay, Executive Director of Homestretch, as our nominee for Businessman of the Year.  A vote was taken and the proposal was approved.  Cherry indicated that she has submitted applications for various awards for the Club, including a President’s Citation.  Cherry is planning a party at her home on a Sunday in June.
Treasurer’s Report – Lynn Heinrichs

Lynn distributed a profit and loss statement for the Club.  We have $13.4K in the bank.  We should have about $5K in the bank at the end of the year.
President Elect’s Report – Jan Auerbach

Jan discussed the grant for Frank Peterson’s Partners in Surgery.  We are looking for $2500 from the Foundation.  Jan has asked Bob Rosenbaum to look into options for catering for our weekly meetings.  Bob and Jan suggested that we can commit to our present caterer for 6 months to give us time to consider.
Administrative Report – Carmen Wu

Carmen indicated that Ed Holman’s team is not providing service at meetings.  Cherry thanked Carmen for her work in producing chocolate baskets for the District Conference.
RI Foundation Report – Bob Hahne

Bob reported that we have met EREY.  We are one member short of being a 100% sustaining club.  The Ylonen Cup is given by the District to the Club with the highest 3 year average per capita giving to the RI Foundation.  We have won the Cup since its inception in 2009.  We are in danger of losing the Cup.  We need to raise about $100-200 per capita or $4-7K to likely keep the Cup.
Membwership Report – Fred Dent

Fred will be taking a leave of absence in July.  Steve Richardson will be taking over as Membership chair.
Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 8, 2012 at 11:00AM.  Be there or be square.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary
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